[ENCY

The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning
Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower
1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayvfield site

.
My nameis: ............ \ < AL ku\\\&ﬁ ...............................
and my address is o \(\’\OU‘A¥Qf SX C\ Q(d( Les +

) ,,.,

and my other contact detalls are........ U‘O‘ LN .’. . \%C‘ e,

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above,
and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it
is reasonable for us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of
Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration. '

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using
Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and nghways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4, We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of exhaust
fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;




7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be seen as flow
on effects from the above. '

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A. Cohsideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
isste v are-identified; resotved-and-deatt-with:
B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearpy suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
“with; ’

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and'agree to our 3 requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans.

Thank you.

YR

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
' Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO ‘

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes '

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP 4

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300 :
Email: Joshua.Brown@mc‘kav.minister.nsw.qov.au




FEREN “

The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC o

Minister for Planning - -
Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower TNy
1 Farrer Place o . : T, g
Sydney NSW 2000 N
- .Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

_ Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the’ Mavfleld Port side Iands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

My name is: ..... ﬂ (AL ...... ‘!AO{)’LM ..... C@" (OW ............
and my address is MW\W D (\f\ot@ﬁb{d Q,DW'{‘ .....

and my other contact details are. W\O(m\'\ﬁ Lk b@uid @ 6M OU/L (/@\/)

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above,
and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it
is reasonable for us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of
Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using
Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4. We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of exhaust
fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;




7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be seen as flow
on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A. Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and neafby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt

with;
C A further period, after such public meetings, to be anhounCed to allow residents,

concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond Yo all this newly aired
information.

We ask that you please ackhowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans.

Thank you. | | . | '
Slgned/vgc&/bW/ ....... Foo L /L\Qj ) .
Date’@/‘@{&@l@*

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: Iisa.chan@planninq.nsw.qov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO '

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhaves@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP ,

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brow_n@mckav.minister.nsw.qov.au




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayvfield site

My nameis: ... J.ansey. Mecks

and my address is Hs Moot S)

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above,
and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it
is reasonable for us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of
Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15™ Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using
Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4, We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of exhaust
fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;




7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be seen as flow

on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A. Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hoid untll all these maJor

A and-da

$1n .
IDOUCb an IU concemsare IUCIIUIIUU IUDUIVCU =181V UUGIL V\lllll,

B. Comprehensive Public meetmgs to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,

concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired

information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your demsmns and about any progress of

- these plans.

Thank you.

......................................................

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayvfield site

My name is: KE\)EAHﬁHCJ ...........................................................

I am the CEO / PreSident / Comwanor /... T Hesolet. Harmihtad Py L12
OF
and our address is .3 3.1;4..g¢.»49.mmf.'...Sfi".'..../dﬁml.éﬁ’é ..............................

Our organisation has been in operation for -----L!f-twwyears.

Our main Services and Activities are:

.......................... SOl BBTRTE o

.....................................................................................................................

....................................................................................................................

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above,
and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it
is reasonable for us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of
Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using

Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4. We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;




7 6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

VA
/,ff/ 7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
w,—f:/ seen as flow on effects from the above.
/4
/ We think it is reasonable to request that:

A, Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans.

Thank you.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au
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The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC /
Minister for Planning (g
Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

My name is: Elizabeth

and our address is 29 Kitchener Parade Mayfield East
2304

Our organisation has been in operation for 10 years.

Our main Services and Activities are:
......... Lawn & Garden
AN ENANCE. ... o

......... all ages &
NAtIONAITIES. ...

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above,
and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it
is reasonable for us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of
Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using
Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position




4. We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,
The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A. Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisiohs; and about any progress of
these plans.

Thank you.

Signed...... EWalsh..........ooo
Date... 15/10/10.......oiiniie e

Copies to:

Lisa Chan

NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP
Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle




158 -
The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC
Minister for Planning
Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower (e
1 Farrer Place
Sydney NSW 2000
Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

I/ We have lived in Mayfietd/ Mayfietd-East / oerjZ‘M--éf for b years.

There are ... L ..... Adults and ..,Z.r...ChiIdren in our household at the above address.

I/ We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described
above, and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed,
that it is reasonable for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the
NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

My/Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

I/We have been told: -/”mvd 1744&5 wi ’/ ,",,(,/aasé

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using
Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter:

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4. I/We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of: Ao /—qk.( L /cwﬂ"ﬂj

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

I/We think it is reasonable to reque%:[;bgt: Mord tne o /g/ﬁ-n [J(A[V
o meke Mo VOGLC(S-’L Qﬁlﬁf\ Sfi,}él




A Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

[/We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

I/\We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans.

Thank yo /
Signed.. % ...... %/ ..........................

Date....fY.. . - O ~ | O ......................
Copies to:

Lisa Chan

NSW Dept of Planning

Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au
Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC v /
Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

PSR T en B DA Eacases

.........................................................................................

#\We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described
above, and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed,
that it is reasonable for-es@us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the
NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

M##Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.  7EJs 3 U\W"j H

FPNe have been told:

2. This could result in m =£/ more than 1,000,000 extra truck r’povements PA using
Industrial Drive, Mayfield;:  #~¢3 (3 obdstaby coep
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goo s rail seryices to alleviate this
position ~ Baeam3t (F Lol el foe wj«s ?r?/

4, #¥\We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,
The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

#We think it is reasonable to request that:




A Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
~ concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

e ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

“FWe also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans.

Thank you.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




{0 .
The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC
Minister for Planning
Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower
1 Farrer Place L
Sydney NSW 2000
Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

—— (‘ ) Yo
My/our address is ........ 3. WoanSTocK. ... Jf~m/‘“7ﬁ£“ .....
| / ¥#e have lived in Mayfield / Mayfield-Fast Eor 257 for /‘[’ VA years.
j .
There-av% ..... i ...... Adults and ..O....Children in our household at the above address.

| /e have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described
above, and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed,
that it is reasonable for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the
NSW Dept of Planning. '

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

My,@ur main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

188 have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using
Industrial Drive, Mayfield;"
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4, I/\ﬁ'e see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

I/Vge think it is reasonable to request that:




A. Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be heid in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
‘concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

I/@é ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

I/\7S’le also ask that you keep us informed about your deéisions; and about any progress of

these plans. - v ’ . ;
p _// /L[)OL.'»(, 2 1 Q%,(.’SLO(J- /\/ SR, ()4074/ Mc\ A 5 L'w& ’,'\7

Thank you. / ﬂﬂ ’ %0"%“‘"’/ LS Sobyracet” //1»—7‘ s Z‘ﬂ,ﬂ Jar0 &
]

Signed........... 4 / ................................ Prjeris 7”/ % /0/&/1/4 . }79 50
Date........... /. é// of2al 9 \"%a'/ S )’/WL—/Z%_’ .
Copies to:
/
Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au
Mr Gary Webb
CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC v
Minister for Planning

- Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place
Sydney NSW 2000
Email: Sharon,armstrona@fams.nsw.c;ov,au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayvfield Port side lands

on part of the old BHP Mayfield site

My name is [/‘a/ Eg”‘-’

I'am a Mayfield residents and my address js
......... 78 Caclingho, 8F,  Mayfeld 250%

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans
described above, and understand that although the official closing date for
submissions has passed, that it is reasonable for us to send this late Submission
to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct
Planning & Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give
them proper weight and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the
new Port Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. That this could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements
per annum using Industrial Drive, Mayfield and feeder roads, expressways and
highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to
alleviate this position -

4, We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of
Newcastle, The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

(@). Traffic Issues and resulting environmental and pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

(b).  Lack of safety for road users and residents;

e .




(c) The many social and economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to 'reé;uest that:

A. Consideration of the approval of these plans be put on hold until all
these major issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby
suburbs, and The Hunter, to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the
various issues are to be dealt with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow

residents, concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all
this newly aired information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3
requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any
progress of these plans.

Thank you.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP
Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands
on part of the old BHP Mayfield site

My name is /<"22 ...... /1@//@/'

I am a Mayfield résidenfs and my address is .
................ 78 Carmtng .. i, [Ty fecdel . 2304

........... P AEREERE I PRV A o NN A S AP

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans
described above, and understand that although the official closing date for
submissions has passed, that it is reasonable for us to send this late Submission
to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct
Planning & Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give
them proper weight and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the
new Port Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. That this could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements
per annum using Industrial Drive, Mayfield and feeder roads, expressways and
highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter:

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to
alleviate this position

4, We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of
Newcastle, The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

(@).  Traffic Issues and resulting environmental and pollUtion problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise:

(b).  Lack of safety for road users and residents:



(c) The many social and economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A.  Consideration of the approval of these plans be put on hold until all
these major issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby
suburbs, and The Hunter, to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the
various issues are to be dealt with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow
residents, concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all
this newly aired information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3
requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any
progress of these plans. :

Thank you.
Signed...... (l% ........ Wégf ..........

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP
Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle




s Esmrass gNs § FSS 49 a9
8

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place '

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mavfield Port side lands on part
~ of the old BHP Mayfield site <

Myjoup name/s isfare: | ,
...hxﬁ{)ﬁ&..maxkxﬁ@.‘;’ ..... i Petes CHOO. oo,

My/our address is ...... 8¢ Ba D 10) 0 NIRRT T T TSSOSOV
¥ @nave lived in @\Aayﬁeld East / or for 2. years.
There are ... @ ...Adults and A _..Children in our household at the above address.

| have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described
above, and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed,
that it is reasonable for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the
NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Qct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

My/Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

IAWe have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using

Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4. I/We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

I/We think it is reasonable to request that:




A Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until ail these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
: with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

I/We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

IWe also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans. -

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlnaves@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816 .
NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC /
Minister for Planning

Level 34’ Governor Macquarie Tower \(P*‘
1 Farrer Place .
Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

.......................................................................................

I / We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described
above, and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed,
that it is reasonable for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the
NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15™ Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

My/Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

[/We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using

Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position

4. I/We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

I/We think it is reasonable to request that:




A Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
, with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

I/We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

I/We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans. .

Thank you. 5
Signed. //W &UU ..................

Date............ / SIOIO ..............
Copies to:

Lisa Chan

NSW Dept of Planning

Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au
Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jthayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816 :
NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




Level 34  Governor Macquarie Tower (B
1 Famrer Place : Vo
Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
 of the old BHP Mayfield site :

My/our name/s is/are: { G ‘stb% - /\Ym« (Q\;eg X FCMW\ \/l

...........................................................................................

My/our address is ... oS NPE N L2l ANRNIERL T A
| / We have lived i"/MayﬁeId Mayfield East / or for “:]l years.
There are 2 Adults and ...?:.';.Children in our household at the above address.

............

| / We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described
above, and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed,
that it is reasonable for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the
NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15™ Qct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

My/Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

I/We have been told:

2. This could résult in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using

Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4. I/'We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resuiting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

I/We think it is reasonable to request that:




A Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
: with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

I/We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

I/We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans. -

Thank you.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning ,
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: ihaves@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816 :
NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckav.minister.nsw.qov.au




s Easraes gaws 8 rwme s

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower 16 b-
1 Farrer Place - .

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
~ of the old BHP Mayfield site :

..........................................................................................

My/our address is G2 Cary lV\j?”Uf} : 5+ . ’M(/\“f{'l {’/iOf ....................

........................

{ /\e have lived in Mayfield / Mayfield East / or 9 for years.

There are .: \ Adults and 2 ___Children in our household at the above address.

............

1 / We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described
above, and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed,
that it is reasonable for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the
NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15™ Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

My/Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

I/We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using

Industrial Drive, Mayfield; _
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4. I/We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above. '

I/We think it is reasonable to request that:




A Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetih‘gs to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
. with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

IWe-ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

INVealso ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans. :

Thank you.

Signed. 0{ ?/VV‘ V(/(/(/V\/

Date. [S.o 10 S

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Emanl lisa.chan@planning.Nsw.oov. au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816 :

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300
Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands
on part of the old BHP Mavfield site

We are Mayfield residents and our address is -
LTS Creeey %] DAt =fie 1D

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans
described above, and understand that although the official closing date for
submissions has passed, that it is reasonable for us to send this late Submission
to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning. :

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct
Planning & Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give
them proper weight and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the
new Port Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. That this could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements

_per annum using Industrial Drive, Mayfield and feeder roads, expressways and

highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to
alleviate this position

4, We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of
Newcastle, The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

(a@). Traffic Issues and resulting environmental and pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

(b).  Lack of safety for road users and residents;




(c) The many social and economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A.  Consideration of the approval of these plans be put on hold until all
these major issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B.  Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby
suburbs, and The Hunter, to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the
various issues are to be dealt with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow
+ residents, concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all
' this newly aired information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3
requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions: and about any
progress of these plans.

Thank you.

i

Copies to:

- Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhaves@bigpond.com ‘

And

« Ms Jodi McKay MP
Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands
on part of the old BHP Mayfield site

We are Mayfield residents and our address is ~ )
T8 ewerlEze T R~ ndep =itz o 2304

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans
described above, and understand that although the official closing date for
submissions has passed, that it is reasonable for us to send this late Submission
to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct
Planning & Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give
them proper weight and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the
new Port Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. That this could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements
per annum using Industrial Drive, Mayfield and feeder roads, expressways and
highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter,;

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to
alleviate this position ‘

4. We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of
Newcastle, The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

(a). Traffic Issues and resulting environmental and pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

(b). Lack of safety for road users and residents;




(c) The many social and economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A.  Consideration of the approval of these plans be put on hold until all
these major issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with:

B.  Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby
suburbs, and The Hunter, to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the
various issues are to be dealt with:

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow
residents, concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all -
. this newly aired information. -

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3
reguests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any
progress of these plans.

Thank you.
}L(/Il

Copies to:

1

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jihayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP
. Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle



The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC \(@0\ -
Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

- Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands
on part of the old BHP Mayfield site

My name is LGy Ceuny

I am a Mayfield residents and my address is
/oo, CaAteiicre~. . ST. Mg A

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans
described above, and understand that although the official closing date for
submissions has passed, that it is reasonable for us to send this late Submission
to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct
Planning & Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give
them proper weight and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the
new Port Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. That this could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements
per annum using Industrial Drive, Mayfield and feeder roads, expressways and
highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter; ,

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to
alleviate this position

4. We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of
Newcastle, The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

(a).  Traffic Issues and resulting environmental and pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

(b). Lack of safety for road users and residents;




(c) The many social and economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A.  Consideration of the approval of these plans be put on hold until all
these major issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B.  Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby
suburbs, and The Hunter, to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the
various issues are to be dealt with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow
residents, concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all
this newly aired information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3
requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any
progress of these plans.

Thank you.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.qov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhaves@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP
Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle



The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.cov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands
on part of the old BHP Mayfield site

I 'am a Mayfield residents and my address is B
o 2C0. CARRINET O, ST MIALELELD - 1

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans
described above, and understand that although the official closing date for
submissions has passed, that it is reasonable for us to send this late Submission
to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning. _

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct
Planning & Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give
them proper weight and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the
new Port Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. That this could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements
per annum using Industrial Drive, Mayfield and feeder roads, expressways and

“highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter:

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to
alleviate this position :

4. We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the F’eople of
Newcastle, The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

(a). Traffic Issues and resulting environmental and pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise:

(b). Lack of safety_ for road users and residents;




(c) The many social and economic problems which could reasonably be
seen as flow on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A.  Consideration of the approval of these plans be put on hold until ail
these major issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby
suburbs, and The Hunter, to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the
various issues are to be dealt with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow
residents, concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all
this newly aired information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3
requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any
progress of these plans.

Thank you.

Signed %V{Wt/ %&Vz@ 7 )

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: lhaves@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP
Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle



b
The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC =N
Minister for Planning
Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower
1 Farrer Place
Sydney NSW 2000
Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

and my address is S MASUNSTER ST Cast MAjﬁ{_E}E\\D

and my other contact details are...... P\v\\\'\@\\m\@‘qq\\QD R~ Tr o U CL N

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above,
and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it
is reasonable for us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of
Planning. .

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using
Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter;

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position
4. We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of exhaust
fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;




7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be seen as flow
" on effects from the above.

We think it is .reasonable to request that:

A. Consnderatlon of the approval of theses plans be put on hoid untll aII these major

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
with; :
C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans.

Thank you.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation -

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfleld Group
‘Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC e
Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

My name is: L JpeRoD.. ACRKIAY e et
and my address is LD4- Mouwrsl,. ke YL T‘JA\{F—E\E_

and my other contact details are. S AZRODNOSKIN. @ YARROQ) . CQrL: AY

We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above,
and understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it
is reasonable for us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of
Planning.

We also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using

Industrial Drive, Mayfield;
And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter; |

And

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this
position :

4. We see these outcomes as not in the best lnterests of the People of Newcastle,

The Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of exhaust
fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

6.  Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;




7. And many Social and Economic problems WhICh could reasonably be seen as flow

on effects from the above.

We think it is reasonable to request that:

A. ConSIderatlon of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
IODUGO al IU bUIIbClHD dlU luUllllflUd IGDU}VEd ai" dCGlL VVIlh,

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and
The Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt
with;

C A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,

concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired

information.

We ask that you pleas

acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

. A _ .
We also ask thaiAfou keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of

these plans.

Thank yo

SIgned/.. J/f oot
Date‘7l0\0 ........... ,

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning _
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb -

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation
Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group

Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box. 1816 ‘
NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au




The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place '

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part of the old
BHP Mayfield site

— /
My/our namers isfare: .. VACSIE o Gk LA Q1L

My/our address is ... >5e . Cldat . ST hAtPEd N

I / We have lived in Mayfield / Mayfield East / or -----for 4 years.

IS

There are ..... éz.....AduIts and .. ... Children in our household at the above address.

I / We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above, and
understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it is reasonable
for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning.

We also and that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late submissions up to
15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield

group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight and consideration.

My/Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

I/We have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using Industrial
Drive, Mayfield; And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle
and The Hunter;

3. That no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this position

4. I/We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle, The
Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of exhaust fumes, dust,
vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be seen as flow on
effects from the above.




I/We think it is reasonable to request that:

A Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and The
Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt with;

C. A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

[/\We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

I/We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of these
plans.

Thank you.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consuiltation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816 _

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au
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The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part of the old
BHP Mayfield site

Mytour name/s istare: qu{q/&/é;& 7 (M— //d//%

Mytour address is SLCﬂ//”yﬁkgf//ﬁ%W/

++We have lived in Mayfield / Mayfield-East-+er for 6M/Z“’yeaf=s.

There are ... £.... Adults and ..... [...Children in our household at the above address.

L+ We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans described above, and
understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it is reasonable
for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning.

We also understand that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late submissions up to
15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield
group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight and consideration.

My/Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

IWe have been told:

2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using Industrial
Drive, Mayfield; And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle
and The Hunter;

3. That.no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this position

4. I/We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle, The
Hunter, and beyond, because of:

5. Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of exhaust fumes, dust,
vibrations and noise;

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be seen as flow on
effects from the above.




[/We think it is reasonable to request that:

A. Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and The
Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt with;

C. A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

I/\We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

I/We also Lsk that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any progress of these
plans.

Thank you.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au
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The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC

Minister for Planning

Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part of the old
BHP Mayfield site

My/our name/s is/are: 55‘M31&€.\'(U){\(1N\6\ﬁq ..... e‘(\isl KC\ .............
My/our address is \S?DAM@,& ...... T

| / We have lived in Mayfield / Mayfield East / or for ! years.

9] ;
There are ....4~....Adults and ...\.....Children in our household at the above address.
| / We have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans describgd_above, and
understand that although the official closing date for submissions has passed, that it is reasonable
for me/us to send this late Submission to you, with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning.
We also understand that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late submissions up to
15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield
group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight and consideration.

My/Our main concerns about the Port Corp Concept Plans are:

1. Poor planning principles that envisage almost all freight in and out of the new Port
Facilities, which will be built under this plan, will be by road.

I/We have been told:
2. This could result in many more than 1,000,000 extra truck movements PA using Industrial

Drive, Mayfield; And Feeder roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle
and The Hunter;

3. That.no real plans are envisaged to upgrade Goods rail services to alleviate this position

4. I/We see these outcomes as not in the best interests of the People of Newcastle, The
Hunter, and beyond, because of.

5. Traffic lssues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of exhaust fumes, dust,
vibrations and noise,

6. Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

7. And many Social and Economic problems which could reasonably be seen as flow on
effects from the above.




I/\We think it is reasonable to request that:

A. Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major

issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and The
Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt with;

C. A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,

concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all
information.

this newly aired

I/\We ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

I/\We also ask that you keep us informed about your decisions; and about any pro

‘plans.

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: lisa.chan@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckay.minister.nsw.gov.au

gress of these

o
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The Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC _
Minister for Planning :
Level 34 Governor Macquarie Tower

1 Farrer Place

Sydney NSW 2000

Email: Sharon.armstrong@lands.nsw.gov.au

Dear Minister,

RE: Newcastle Port Corporation Concept Plans for the Mayfield Port side lands on part
of the old BHP Mayfield site

My name is: Steve Armstrong............
I am a resident of Mayfield East, 42 Henson Ave

I have only very recently heard about the Newcastle Port Corp. plans to re-develop the
old BHP site as a port complex. | understand that although the official closing date for
submissions has passed, that it is reasonable for us to send this late Submission to you,
with a copy to the NSW Dept of Planning.

| also understand that that the Newcastle Port Corp has agreed to accept late
submissions up to 15" Oct; provided they are lodged via John Hayes of Correct Planning
& Consultation for Mayfield group; and that they have agreed to give them proper weight
and consideration.

My main concerns about the Port Corporation's Concept Plans are:
1. Almost all freight in and out of the proposed Port Facilities will be by road.

2. | understand this reliance on road transport could result in more than 1,000,000 extra
truck movements PA using Industrial Drive, Mayfield and that it will impact upon feeder
roads, Expressways and Highways in and out of Newcastle and The Hunter.

3. Most disturbing | see no evidence in the proposed plans to upgrade a Goods rail
services to reduce the use of road transport and the associated noise and air pollution

and road congestion.
4. | believe the lack of planning for rail transport is not in the best interests of the People
of Newcastle, The Hunter, and beyond, because of the:

Traffic Issues and resulting Environmental and Pollution problems of
exhaust fumes, dust, vibrations and noise;

Lack of Safety for Road users and residents;

The social and economic problems which could reasonably be seen as a 'flow on
effect from a heavy reliance on road transport.

| believe it is in the interests of all parties and a better planned concept plan for the Port
re-development to request:

A. Consideration of the approval of theses plans be put on hold until all these major
planning issues and concerns are identified, resolved and dealt with;

B. Comprehensive Public meetings to be held in Mayfield and nearby suburbs, and The
Hunter to explain exactly what the plans are, and how the issues are to be dealt with;




C. A further period, after such public meetings, to be announced to allow residents,
concerned citizens, organisations and stakeholders, to respond to all this newly aired
information.

I ask that you please acknowledge this submission, and agree to our 3 requests.

I also ask that you keep me informed about your decisions; and about any progress of
these plans.

Thank you.
Signed Steve Armstrong
Date 18/10/2010

Copies to:

Lisa Chan
NSW Dept of Planning
Email: !isa.chan@planninq.nsw.qov.au

Mr Gary Webb

CEO

Newcastle Port Corporation

Via John L Hayes

Correct Planning & Consultation for Mayfield Group
Email: jlhayes@bigpond.com

And

Ms Jodi McKay MP

Minister for the Hunter, and member for Newcastle
PO Box 1816

NEWCASTLE NSW 2300

Email: Joshua.Brown@mckav,minister.nsw.qov.au




